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Dear Mr. Greenewald Jr.:

This is in response to your June 25, 2016, Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for a copy
of all complaints submitted about your agency’s cafeteria (at Headquarters). Please include all
correspondence relating to these complaints (which would include internal agency
communications, emails, memos, etc.) for the calendar years 0f 2014 and 2015.

A records search was conducted in the Office of Real Estate & Logistics (REL) and they located
nine (9) pages of records responsive to your request. I have determined to withhold portions of
nine pages under Exemption (b)(6).

Exemption (b)(6) protects information the disclosure of which would constitute a clearly
unwarranted invasion of privacy of another individual.

There will be no charges in this instance because the billable costs are less than our threshold of
$25.

If you believe that the information withheld should not be exempt from disclosure, or this
response constitutes an adverse determination, you may appeal. By filing an appeal, you
preserve your rights under FOIA and give the agency a chance to review and reconsider your
request and the agency’s decision. Please clearly mark both the envelope and your letter
“Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”

Your appeal must be mailed within 90 days from the date of receipt of this letter, to:
Catherine Teti
Deputy Agency Chief FOIA Officer
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Public Affairs
Room 729H
200 Independence Avenue, S.W.
Washington, DC 20201




































